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REPORT FOR ACTION 
 
 
 

Appointment of Interim Deputy City Manager, Corporate 
Services 

 
Date: August 29, 2023 
To: City Council 
From: City Manager 
Wards: All 

 
 

SUMMARY 
 

The purpose of this report is to recommend to City Council the appointment of an 
Interim Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services. 
 
This is an urgent matter as the current Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services, 
Josie Scioli, will retire from the City of Toronto effective October 6, 2023 and interim 
appointments must be in place before the next Council meeting, currently scheduled 
for October 11, 12 and 13, 2023.   

 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

The City Manager recommends that: 
 
1. City Council appoint David Jollimore as the Interim Deputy City Manager, Corporate 
Services for the City of Toronto, for a period effective October 6, 2023 until November 
5, 2023, and appoint Patrick Matozzo as the Interim Deputy City Manager, Corporate 
Services for the City of Toronto, for a period effective November 6, 2023 until 
December 3, 2023. 
 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 

There are no financial implications beyond what has already been submitted in the 2023 
operating budget.  
The Interim Chief Financial Officer & Treasurer has reviewed this report and agrees with 
the information as presented in the Financial Impact Section. 
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DECISION HISTORY 

 
The current Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services, Josie Scioli, is planning to retire 
from the City of Toronto effective October 6, 2023. 

 
This report seeks Council authority to appoint an Interim Deputy City Manager, Corporate 
Services to ensure continuity in the position prior to the appointment and effective start 
date of the next Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services. 

 

COMMENTS 
 

The current Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services, Josie Scioli, announced her 
retirement from the City of Toronto effective October 6, 2023.  
 
This report seeks City Council authority to appoint David Jollimore, currently General 
Manager, Fleet Services, and Patrick Matozzo, currently Executive Director, Corporate 
Real Estate Management, to serve as the Interim Deputy City Manager, Corporate 
Services for a period of October 6 until November 5, 2023 and November 6 until 
December 3, 2023 respectively.  
 
A competitive recruitment process is underway to appoint a new Deputy City Manager, 
Corporate Services.  

 

CONTACT 
 

Paul Johnson, City Manager; 416-392-3551; Paul.R.Johnson@toronto.ca 
 

SIGNATURE 
 
 
 
 

Paul Johnson 
City Manager 

mailto:Paul.R.Johnson@toronto.ca
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